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Dear CHSRA Board Members: 
 
After review of the 2020 California High Speed Rail Business Plan and the proposed Interim 
Operating Plan, the Rail Passenger Association of California (RailPAC) recommends the Board 
adopt both the 2020 Business Plan and proposed Interim Operating Plan at its June Board 
Meeting.  RailPAC compliments CHSRA on their continued focus on delivering a broad 
integrated California transportation network with high-speed rail service as its core link.    
 
RailPAC applauds the statewide reach of the proposed network and the increase in frequencies 
that will make the rail mode more competitive with the automobile.  The improved and expanded 
ACE/San Joaquin/HSR network will reach all of California and leverage substantial synergies 
beyond the current individual systems.  This network also creates the most financially viable 
option for increased service reducing the required operating subsidy compared to the current 
standalone ACE and San Joaquin services.   
 
In addition, the Interim Operating Plan brings true high-speed service to California sooner than 
any alternative option.  It also demonstrates the potential of high-speed rail while facilitating 
early testing of equipment and operating systems speeding future expansion of service as future 
segments are constructed.  Finally, the construction and operation of high-speed rail Merced to 
Bakersfield will greatly benefit communities and cities in the San Joaquin Valley and allow them 
to move forward on re-visioning themselves as city center focused transit oriented cityscapes. 
 
Outlined below are a few comments on plan details: 

• Page 64, third bullet, as part of system connectivity at Merced and Bakersfield also note 
connectivity at the Kings-Tulare HSR station to the Central Coast and eastern San 
Joaquin cities such as Visalia via the future Cross Valley Corridor plan; 

• Page 72, top column title, should be Memoranda not Memorandums; 
• Page 84, Faster Bay Area Initiative, given the recent pull-back this should be deleted or 

rewritten into a more generic “Future Funding via Local Initiatives” discussion. 
 
The Rail Passenger Association of California and Nevada is a statewide organization with 
membership throughout California.  RailPAC is a strong advocate for an expanded 
comprehensive public transportation network serving the entire state.  RailPAC is an all-volunteer 
non-profit passenger rail advocacy group, founded in 1978. 
 
Thank you. 
       
Yours truly, 
 
Steve Roberts 
President Rail Passenger Association of California and Nevada 
 
cc: Brian Kelly, CEO California High-Speed Rail Authority  
Stacey Mortensen, Executive Director San Joaquin Regional Rail Authority 
Dan Levitt, Manager of Regional Initiatives San Joaquin Regional Rail Authority 


